
Use of the “self-adjusting chain wheel” 

                                                                                                                  

Dear Management, 
Dear Patent Department, 

 
Today, I will allow myself to indicate once again that, unfortunately, I am not in 
a position to send an offer for delivery of the “self-adjusting chain wheel” to 
those interested.  

 

The “self-adjusting chain wheel” is NOT marketed by me, as I would like to sell 
the corresponding patent, EP 2594824, which is protected by property rights in 
the following ten countries 

 

Germany, Austria, Switzerland, France, United Kingdom, Italy,  
Spain, Romania, Czech Republic and Poland. 

 

The reference object which, on the basis of the previous patent, had been 
installed at Ensdorf power plant in 2001, is still available there together with 
one and the same chain by company Ketten Wulf and has been working 
flawlessly until the end of 2017, without needing to be replaced even once. 

 

 

 



Due to the decommissioning of the power, unfortunately, it is no longer 
possible to determine how many more years this “self-adjusting chain wheel” 
together with the original chain by Ketten Wulf would have been working 
under normal circumstances. 

 

Do you know another instance where one and the same chain would not have 
needed to be replaced over such a long period of more than 16 years? I do not 
think so.  

 
The fact that the combination of “the self-adjusting chain wheel and a chain by 
Ketten Wulf” has been in use over such a long period without a single fault 
should, in my opinion, be incentive enough for all operators to use this 
combination with a view to reducing costs.  

 

It should be in the interest of the chain industry and the plant manufacturers to 
achieve this aim and to contribute towards maintaining Europe as a location.  

 

Should you be interested in purchasing the patent, please do not hesitate to 
contact me. 

 

Yours faithfully, 

  

 
Karl Herkenrath 

 

Karl Herkenrath 
In der Hardt 23 
D-56746 Kempenich 
Tel.  0049 2655 942889 
Fax  0049 2655 942887 
E-mail:      info@selbsteinstellendes-kettenrad.com  
Website:   www.selbsteinstellendes-kettenrad.com  
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